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Dear Parents and Carers, 

A huge thank you to all the students who supported us at our Open Evening,
it was so nice to see so many of our local and new families. It truly was a
student-run event, with students helping in all departments, tours and
speeches. Do pass on our well done to your child for their involvement, we
are so proud to have such great students in our school. A reminder to those
of you who are applying for a year 6 student, the deadline is the 31st
October. 

We are now in the middle of Black History Month, with lessons on
celebration, the focus is, ‘Time for change: Action not words’ students have
been embodying this by leading assemblies and preparing original artwork.
On Monday 17th, we have our Black History Month celebration where you
will be able to hear original readings, dances, and music that will promote
some of this work. Please book here for a free ticket. 

Thank you to parents who attended the Key 30 parents event, if you were
unable to attend please complete the permission sheet. We are offering
more interventions than ever before for Year 11 including after-school
booster; One Degree; NTP Tutoring; Saturday maths class, daily after-
school study provision, and sessions with LAET. The most important work
though happens in the classroom, please ensure that your child is in on time,
every day. 

Next week is the Careers Fair, an event that all Year 10 and Year 11 will
engage in but all families are welcome to join should they wish to meet local
providers. 

With the half term fast approaching a message to families on FSM that
vouchers will be provided. 

All the best for the weekend

Angela Wallace
Headteacher
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WOODSIDE RULES EXPLAINED
Some parents have asked about some of our rule changes and why they are in place. 

Every decision we make at Woodside is built with the objective to be exceptional. It’s important we keep the highest
standards of behaviour at all times

Line ups - line ups take place daily and these are a way to bring students together after social time and ensure that all
students break between social and formal lesson times. Students have three minutes to find their lines and then raise their
hands, the hand is a visual symbol that students are focused on their Head of Year and ready for learning. 

Juices - students still ask about the juices. We are now a water only school. Even natural fruit juices are full of sugar and
this does not support student energy levels. A high concentration of sugar can lead to a high and a low, not helpful for
learning. The juices also caused a huge amount of unrecyclable rubbish. Please do send students in with water bottles. 

Why are we so strict on uniform? Uniform represents our school. Having the uniform on prepares students for a
professional environment. If we start letting some things in the whole high standard of uniform can be lost. Our
exceptional objectives means we want students look their most presentable. 

The toilets; the school toilets are open before, lunch and break and after school on all floors. When the first bell goes the
toilets are locked to ensure that students get promptly to lessons or line ups. The toilets in Birch block on the bottom floor
are the only ones always open so there is always a toilet, however, students do need to get notes, it’s about keeping
students safe 

Ms Wallace










